The Most Reverend Gregory Kerr-Wilson

Archbishop of Calgary & Metropolitan of the Ecclesiastical Province of Rupert's Land

bishop@calgary.anglican.ca



#180 1209 59 Ave SE Calgary, Alberta T2H 2P6

Tel: 403 243 3673

www.calgary.anglican.ca

Sunday, January 23, 2022

The Anglican Parish of All Saints P.O. Box 1043 Cochrane, AB T4C 1B1

Dear People of All Saints,

The Grace of our Lord Jesus Christ and the Love of God, and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit be with you all!

I am delighted to inform you that after much prayer and discernment, along with consultation with the Wardens, I am appointing **The Rev. Fariborz Khandani** as the new Incumbent of the Parish of All Saints, Cochrane, beginning April 3, 2022.

Rev. Fariborz comes to us from the parish of Christ Church, Grande Prairie, in the Diocese of Athabasca. He was born and raised in Iran, and came to Canada in the 1990's for theological studies. He has worked in parish ministry in Toronto, the US and the Diocese of Athabasca.

With his strong community building skills and instincts, we know he will share his gifts, time and talents for the furthering of God's kingdom with the people of All Saints.

Please keep Rev. Fariborz in your prayers as he prepares for this new ministry. Peace and blessings be with you all.

In Christ,

The Most Rev. Gregory Kerr-Wilson

Archbishop of Calgary

/cat

CC:

The Rev. Dr. Kyle Norman, Regional Dean of Palliser

The Ven. Dr. Stephen Hambidge, Archdeacon of Bow Valley

The Ven. Dr. Pilar Gateman, Archdeacon of Calgary